On April 16, 2007, Debra Robinson asked the following question regarding AC6-Articulation Agreement between School District of Palm Beach County and Xavier University School

REQUEST:

Is this school affiliated with Xavier University in Louisiana?  How did this come about?  Why would we enter into such an agreement with a school outside of the USA?
RESPONSE:

No.  This school is not affiliated with Xavier University in Louisiana.

The School District is fortunate to have Dr. Miguel Benavente, M.D. one of our Career Education Specialists for the Department of Choice Programs & School Choice, as a graduate of the Xavier University School of Medicine Program.  His experience with this school has allowed us the opportunity to formulate this agreement.

The following information is the advantage to our students in having this international Medical School program available to our Medical Sciences students:

1) The Medical School is located in Aruba (Dutch Caribbean) and Panama City, Panama.  The classes are taught in both Spanish and English.  

2) The fast track program allows students to complete the Medical School in  4 1/2 years which is a huge financial savings to parents and students who cannot afford the current medical school costs.

3) For thirty years, the US Governing Medical Body has permitted citizens or residents from the United States, who train abroad, to enter the US residency training system.  This allows students to have the opportunity to return to the US and complete the residency program. 

4) All clinical training for Xavier University Medical School is completed in Atlanta at the following places: Atlanta Medical Center, Grady Memorial Hospital, Emory University Hospital System and other location in New York and Chicago.  This provides students the opportunity to be able to sit for the US Medical Licensing Exam.

5) There is a great need for bi-lingual physicians in our area and we have many bi-lingual students in our Medical Sciences Programs who can take advantage of this wonderful opportunity as well as English speaking students.

6) Participating students may also qualify for available scholarships and other financial assistance offered by the US Department of Education.

7) Students who qualify (3.0 GPA)to enter this Medical School from the Palm Beach County Medical Sciences Career Academy will already have credits (up to 12 credits) toward their medical degree when they matriculate to this University which is an additional savings to the parent and student.

We are the first School District in the United States to offer this opportunity to our Medical Sciences students.  Other local Districts are trying to take advantage of this opportunity also for their students.
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